
April 30, 2022, Board Meeting Conference TEAMS Call – COVID-19 / Winter 2022

President Susan Linkous called conference call to order at 10:07 AM 

Present Susan Linkous, Amber Cole, Bobby White, Shelley Norman.  Robert Jayne was called into work 
and did not attend.  

Susan began with Dart Connect.  The Sponsor and Membership fees were raised to start using Dart 
Connect.  It is $20 per team to be on Dart Connect.  This will enable the league to clean up stats and 
move away from PPA.  May be easier to set divisions moving forward.  Sponsor Fees are $50 per team.  
Some sponsors have agreed to provide tablets for league play and some teams already have tablets.  
Motion was made to move forward with Dart Connect for next season.  Motion Seconded.  Vote taken.  
YES – 2; NO – 0; Abstain – 1.  Motion passed.

Captain’s meeting is mandatory to discuss Dart Connect.  Question if moving to Dart Connect needs to 
go to membership for a vote.  Consensus is membership wants Dart Connect.

Recent incident involving teams playing a match at Murphy’s Law was discussed.  President and League 
Director were texted and called.  One team left and didn’t finish match to avoid physical altercation.  
Letters of complaint if sent to PO box will be addressed.  Date will be set by the President for these two 
teams to finish the match.  Board members should not have to attend these matches to make sure there
is no improper conduct.  Other incidents were noted regarding one player involved at another sponsor 
location.  Again, no formal complaint in writing to PO Box.  Warning letter on unsportsmanlike conduct 
considered.

Shooting the Bull tournament to be held at Omega May 14- 15, 2022.  Weekly blind draws at sponsor 
location have been light unless weekend event – only two blind draws in March.  Amber to reach out to 
sponsor on need to field weekly blind draws to continue sanctioning.

Amy Gartrell is doing the sanction point list.  The list is only being sent to President.  Amy is missing 
March Madness and will resend list shortly for posting.

Winter Season Finals will be at Omega on June 12, 2022.  

No Covid-19 cancellations to this point in season.  Currently low count of Covid-19 cases.

Meeting ended at 11:10 AM

Respectively submitted by Amber Cole


